
  

   

 

        Governing Board Regular Meeting   

June 26, 2019 

 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George  
R. Gordon Education Center on June 26, 2019. The regular meeting began at 4:00 p.m. with 
closed session, followed by the public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
New Student Trustee Takes Oath of Office 

Contra Costa College (CCC) student Shreejal Luitel was installed as the new Student Trustee for 
2019-20.  His oath of office was administered by Governing Board President Vicki Gordon. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

 a CCC renewal agreement with City of Richmond, Workforce Development Board, to 
partner in the resource sharing related to the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity 
Act by providing, non-cash, in-kind services toward the success of the project; 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Symplicity Corporation  
to provide Student Code of Conduct software, training and support; 

 a District renewal agreement with Contra Costa Economic Partnership to provide 
support services to accomplish strong workforce program goals for work-based 
learning employment outcomes; and 

 a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement of the master instructional 
services agreement with Contra Costa County Office of the Sheriff to provide  
law enforcement courses. 
 

2019-20 Tentative Budget 

The Governing Board approved the 2019-20 Tentative Budget that includes funding sources 
from state general fund unrestricted and restricted federal sources, and local revenue, such as 
property taxes and student fees. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Vicki Gordon, President (Ward 2) • Andy Li, Vice President (Ward 4) • John E. Márquez, Secretary 

(Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Greg Enholm (Ward 5) • Shreejal Luitel, Student Trustee 
 

 

 



District Strategic Plan 2020-25 

Approval by the Governing Board was given to the Contra Costa Community College District 
Strategic Plan 2020-25. 
    
The regular meeting was adjourned in memory of David B. Johnson, retired DVC mathematics 
professor; Carole Rogers, LMC Program Coordinator; B. Wray Parr, retired DVC Central 
Services supervisor; John Henry, retired DVC electronics/electricity professor; Stephen Greer, 
retired CCC counselor, psychology professor and Track and Field Head Coach; and Tara 
O’Sullivan, former DVC student. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON JULY 24, 2019, AT 4:00 P.M. AT THE 

GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


